
EXT. SCHOOLYARD - DAY

An awkward drama student, SAM, stands next to a makeshift 
baked goods stand that says “Drama Club Bake Sale”. 

SAM
(addressing cameraman)

Ok, you’re rolling?
(to audience)

What’s up Wildcats? As you all know 
Greenview High’s very own Drama 
Club has faced yet another set of 
budget cuts. But I promise it was 
for a really good cause, the 
basketball team really needed those 
custom shoes. It was really nice to 
see them smile after losing so many 
games in a row. 

The camera ZOOMS IN on the stand, showing of an array of 
baked goods.

SAM
So we hope you can come support 
your favorite thespians by stopping 
by our bake sale. We really need to 
raise money to find a new rehearsal 
space because Principal Willis gave 
the auditorium to the football team 
so they could watch re-runs of 
Friday Night Lights. Right now, 
we’re forced to use Ms. Graham’s 
one bedroom apartment, and her 
roommates are not happy about it.

CUT TO:

Sam holding up some pies.

SAM
Mmm. These pies are so delicious 
that even the cast of Waitress 
would be jealous. We know what 
you’re thinking didn’t you use 
these pies in the Spring production 
of Sweeney Todd? Nope! We used them 
in the production of “Scary Barber 
Killer Man” because we couldn’t 
actually afford the rights to 
Sweeney Todd, and seriously, we can 
get into a lot of trouble, so 
please stop asking.

CUT TO:



(MORE)

2.

Two JOCKS approach the stand.

SAM
Hi guys, would you like to support 
the Drama Club?

JOCK 1
Sure, F*ggot.

He smashes the pie in Sam’s face as Jock 2 trips him.

CUT TO:

Sam, on the ground, looks up at the camera with a pie covered 
face. 

SAM
That’s Kyle Turner, he’s going to 
play D3 soccer in the fall for 
Greenview Community. He’s so cool.

CUT TO:

Sam holds up a basket of Olive Garden breadsticks.

SAM
Mamma Mia. Sweets aren’t your 
thing? No problem. We also have a 
basket of Olive Garden breadsticks 
that Ms. Graham swiped from her 
shift bussing tables last night. 
There’s a few bites taken out of 
them, but they’re as good as new.

Sam takes a bite out of one and grimaces.

SAM
Mmm. I feel transported to Italy 
already.

CUT TO:

Sam stands in front of his stand.

SAM
All baked goods are selling for the 
low low price of fifteen dollars. 
Think that’s steep? Remember you’re 
paying for dinner AND a show. 
That’s right, Greenview’s finest 
will also be performing the 
choreography of “It’s a Hard Knock 
Life” from Annie. 

(MORE)

2.



SAM (CONT'D)

3.

Mostly because a lot of it is just 
cleaning, and that’s kind of our 
job now that they laid off so many 
of the custodial staff. 

CUT TO:

Sam addressing the camera.

SAM
Not hungry? No worries. We’re also 
selling raffle tickets. That’s 
right for just five dollars you can 
enter to win this $50 Denny’s gift 
card. The manager was so graceful 
in donating this as long as we 
promised to stop coming in, and 
asking their patrons for spare 
change. 

CUT TO:

New shot.

SAM
Or what about face painting? Bring 
along the little ones to get their 
face painted by Ms. Graham. She 
learned how to do this while 
studying at the Oxford School of 
Drama...Three dollars. 

CUT TO:

Yet again, new shot.

SAM
Remember, this is for a good cause. 
We not only need a new rehearsal 
space, but we’re in dire need of 
new costumes. Last Fall, the SPCA 
brought in a bunch of strays to 
cover some of the ensemble parts in 
our production of “CATS” and one of 
them crawled into our costume bin 
and had babies...then she died. 

A beat.

SAM
And I’m not sure if that cat was 
totally healthy, because so far 
those costumes have put three 
freshmen in the hospital.

SAM (CONT'D)
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Another beat.

SAM
Also, side note, the Becca Johnson 
memorial chocolate bar sale starts 
next Monday.

A memorial of BECCA JOHNSON appears on screen.

CUT TO:

New shot. 

SAM
So please come on by and support 
your local drama club-

The camera pans over to the Jocks washing cars, Sam 
intervenes.

SAM
No, no that’s not apart of our 
thing. The baseball team is raining 
money for Coach Cooper’s second 
convertible.

SMASH CUT TO:

The jocks approach Sam.

SAM
Oh, hey guys!

JOCK 1
You talking shit?

SAM
No, no, I wasn’t-

They turn the hose on Sam, spraying him down as he screams.

SMASH CUT TO:

Sam is two inches away from the camera, soaking wet. 

SAM
Okay we need to cut, just stop 
recording, just press the button, I 
don’t know-

SMASH CUT TO:
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SUPER: DRAMA CLUB BAKE SALE! THIS FRIDAY AT TWO!

BLACKOUT. 
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